


continued... continued....UPDATE APRIL 2024: no further update to provide, [Jan-25 Darrall Bishop, Growth PORTFOLIO -
pending confirmation of meeting dates with LCC colleagues. Project Manager |Directorate - COASTAL
UPDATE JUNE 2024: A meeting was held with LCC colleagues on Towns Fund Lydia Rusling ECONOMY -
22nd February 24. A scheme for Broadway is currently being Councillor Steven
worked up by LCC Highways. UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: Kirk
Meeting held with LCC highways on 1st August 24. Design
proposals still being finalised up by them for contractor pricing.
The scheme reduces the width of Broadway and widens the foot
path. It also includes resurfacing of York road. Project is subject
to funding approval by new government. They aim to be on site
by January 25 if the scheme goes ahead.
Explore opportunities with|UPDATE 18/07/2022: Cultural Strategy and NPO bid will support |Nov-24 Darrall Bishop, Growth PORTFOLIO -
universities and museum|this work. UPDATE MARCH 2023: Works on this will be ongoing, Project Manager |Directorate - COASTAL
services to develop the|supported by the award of NPO status for ELDC which will Towns Fund Lydia Rusling ECONOMY -

exhibition space.

provide extra support to establish Colonnade as a cultural hub.
UPDATE JUNE 2023: Works continuing to appoint main
contractor to confirm build programme .UPDATE SEPTEMBER
2023 scheme is now in 2 phases: pavilion, beach huts and
external works in phase 1; overnight lodges phase 2 subject to
business case for consideration by Council. A branding and
marketing strategy is being developed to secure future
occupiers, uses and users for the spaces. Council has links with
lead partners around delivering local cultural events and
activities, in good position to plan future events when build
completed. UPDATE OCTOBER 2023: The branding and
marketing strategy will be a hybrid approach. Council officers
will do initial consultation and engagement work with local Ward
Members and communities, but look to external commission to
help develop associated artwork and brand identity and for a
commercial agent to help target potential occupiers as part of
implementation. UPDATE APRIL 2024: Marketing of the
Colonnade opportunity will commence this month - early
discussions have taken place regarding the types of use and
potential partners in advance of marketing.

Councillor Steven
Kirk


































9 |9 - Obtain specialist legal JUNE 2023 INITIAL UPDATE: In progress to look at ideas of what [Jan-25 Jo Parker, Growth PORTFOLIO -
opinions on how a charging |we think we might be able to charge for in line with legislation Enforcement Directorate - PLANNING
regime could be introduced |that we currently don't and to obtain legal advice following this. Service Manager [Phil Norman Councillor Tom
for holiday sites, and a Also fees and charges currently set within the existing legislation Ashton
further opinion on is part of the lobbying MPs and Ministers to amend legislation.
strengthening licensing Legal opinion about the licence conditions being strengthened
conditions, including the will form part of the work for 1b of the tracker. NOVEMBER 2023
internal quality of the UPDATE: Legal opinion has been requested on fees and awaiting
accommodation; response. UPDATE JANUARY 2024: Fees have been reviewed and

increased where we legally are able. Still exploring options with
legal services for areas that we do not charge for currently but
might be able to. UPDATE JULY 2024 awaiting clarification
SEPTEMBER 2024 Ongoing. exploring options and still.

11 |11 - Investigate creating a |JUNE 2023 INITIAL UPDATE: This piece of work can only be Jan-25 Jo Parker, Growth PORTFOLIO -
star rating for all sites to delivered if more staff resources is approved. This Enforcement Directorate - PLANNING
consolidate standards of recommendation is to be included in the EB report for members Service Manager |Phil Norman Councillor Tom

compliance as part of the
longer-term plans for the
caravan licensing team;

to consider. NOVEMBER 2023 UPDATE: EB report to be drafted
by mid February with view to going to EBB thereafter. MARCH
2024 UPDATE: Report being drafted during February with view to
going to Executive Briefing and then Board for consideration and
approval so the work can commence. UPDATE JUNE 2024: The
report to Executive Board has been deferred to later in the year
at the request of the new Assistant Director Planning. This is to
allow for the service review to take place and financial
information to be obtained. UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: A full
update will be provided on all actions at the October Overview
Committee meeting. UPDATE NOVEMBER 2024: An update
was provided are the October Overview Committee
meeting. This will be part of the EB report which is
ongoing.

Ashton







16

16 - Consider reviewing the
Planning Policy in relation
to caravan sites and any
restrictions as part of the
local plan review;

JUNE 2023 INITIAL UPDATE: Mike Gildersleeves to liaise with
Policy Manager and provide an update to a future meeting.
UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2023: This action has been passed to Andy
Booth to action and an update on progress will be provided in
November 2023. UPDATE NOVEMBER 2023: The Local Plan
Review is currently being progressed. Detailed discussions have
been undertaken with the Planning Policy Manger who has
confirmed review of tourism policy through that formal process
and with reference to evidence provided through the experience
of the Development Management Team in implementing the
policy requirements and objectives. Ongoing dialogue between
the two arms of the planning service will continue to help shape
policy detail. Local Plan should be ready to submit to OINS in
autumn 2024 UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: Dialogue between the
two arms of the planning service to continue, but timescale for
any review of policy to be reconsidered (Policy Manager to
action) mindful of potential reforms following the election.

Jan-25

Andrew Booth -
Development
Management
Lead

Growth
Directorate -
Phil Norman

PORTFOLIO -
PLANNING
Councillor Tom
Ashton

18

18 - Seek to work in
partnership with
Lincolnshire Trading
Standards to investigate
‘rogue’ operators.

JUNE 2023 INITIAL UPDATE: This will feed into the EB report and
dependant on whether the Council want enforcement action to
be taken for unauthorised occupancy on site operated by 'rogue’
and non-compliant operators. MARCH 2024 UPDATE: Report
being drafted during February with view to going to Executive
Briefing and then Board for consideration and approval so the
work can commence. UPDATE JUNE 2024: The report to
Executive Board has been deferred to later in the year at the
request of the new Assistant Director Planning. This is to allow
for the service review to take place and financial information to
be obtained. UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: A full update will be
provided on all actions at the October Overview Committee
meeting UPDATE NOVEMBER 2024: A full update was
provided at the October Overview committee meeting and
if the EB report is approved the rogue operators will be
investigated and partnership working with Trading
Standards will be part of that work - is ongoing.

Jan-25

Jo Parker,
Enforcement
Service Manager

Growth
Directorate -
Phil Norman

PORTFOLIO -
PLANNING
Councillor Tom
Ashton

How can ELDC help improve the design, quality, and choice of new and existing housing in the district?







The Local Plan will consider |UPDATE JULY 2023: This will be a consideration once the local Jan-25 Ismail Growth PORTFOLIO -
a Supplementary Planning |plan is completed and in line with published LDS UPDATE Mohammed - Directorate - PLANNING
Document (SPD) detailing |SEPTEMBER 2023: An update on progress will be fed back to Planning Policy Phil Norman Councillor Tom
how building layouts are to |[Overview via this tracker later in the year. UPDATE JANUARY Service Manager Ashton

be planned to maximise 2024: Planning reforms indicate SPD may no longer exist in the

solar gain and the new Local Planning regime. However, how this can be included

functioning of PV (Photo will be considered once the reviewed local plan is completed.

Voltaic), as well as the UPDATE JULY 2024: The review is ongoing and will be

consideration regarding progressed with the Local Plan. UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: The

additional space required review of the Local Plan policies is ongoing and the revision of

for other renewable the policies will be progressed with the local plan, including any

technologies. SPDs.

Builders and architects will [UPDATE JULY 2023: This will be a scoping piece of work for the [Jan-25 Ismail Growth PORTFOLIO -
be supported and planning policy committee - links to design policies in the new Mohammed - Directorate - PLANNING
encouraged to ensure home |local plan. Supports broader objectives linked to Ageing Better Planning Policy  [Phil Norman Councillor Tom

interiors and landscaping
are designed for
accessibility for all, in all
homes - providing homes
for life without recourse for
major adaptation.

work etc. UPDATE NOVEMBER 2023: the design policies have not
been looked at in detail as yet as Policy Committee but will be
considered by Committee in the current months as we progress
the review of the Local Plan. UPDATE JULY 2024: The review is
ongoing and will be progressed with the Local Plan. UPDATE
OCTOBER 2024: The review of the Local Plan policies is ongoing
and the revision of the policies will be progressed with the local
plan.

Service Manager

Ashton

To monitor the implementation of Magna Vitae's 5-year plan, including Key Performance Indicators (part 2)




ELDC communications team |INITIAL RESPONSE JUNE 2024: Supported. I believe that the Jan-25 Scott Higgins - Communities PORTFOLIO -
to look at developing a councils communications team already work with Magna Vitae to Leisure Services |Directorate - COMMUNITY
promotional campaign to circulate any event that is taking place but there is no harm in Officer Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
help increase membership [this being revisited. Clir G Marsh UPDATE JULY 2024: ELDC & CULTURE, AND
numbers via their social communications team are working with the MV Marketing Team CARBON
media and communication [in support of pushing out posts on social media in line with MV's REDUCTION
channels need, which is currently focussing on the new Mablethorpe Councillor Graham

Leisure & Learning centre priority. UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: Marsh

This recommendation is complete. COMMITTEE DO NOT

CONSIDER THIS COMPLETE. FURTHER INFORMATION REQUIRED

ON WHAT HAS BEEN DONE AND WHAT IS PLANNED. UPDATE

OCTOBER 2024 - ELDC Communications Team are proactively

monitoring MV's social media channels and sharing the

information on ELDC social media channels. ELDC's team

continues to engage with MV's marketing team to ensure they

are copied into future promotions and updates.
Property / assets team to INITIAL RESPONSE JUNE 2024: I would support this Dec-25 Duncan Communities PORTFOLIO -
ensure they have the recommendation. I will ask the property maintenance team for Hollingworth - Directorate - COMMUNITY
correct funding mechanism [them to follow this up at the next round of budget setting, Building and Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
to allow for proper however I am certain that something similar already takes place. Property Service & CULTURE, AND
maintenance and repair of |The contract for Leisure and culture is current being looked at Manager CARBON

the facilities when required.
For future tenders, proper
consideration of
maintenance and repair
should be part of the
contractual considerations
to ensure facilities can be
maintained at a high quality
standard;

and a future repair and maintenance contract will be part of the
new conditions. Clir G Marsh UPDATE JULY 2024: The Council
was successful in attracting funding through the Swimming Pool
Support Fund to invest in carbon reduction technology of the
Meridian LC, and Officers are working to ensure proper
consideration is given to the maintenance and repair needs of
the Council, within future contractual arrangements post
2026/27.

REDUCTION
Councillor Graham
Marsh




To ensure MV have a INITIAL RESPONSE JUNE 2024: I would support this Apr-25 Scott Higgins - [Communities PORTFOLIO -
continued focus on being recommendation. Magna Vitae should be encouraged at every Leisure Services |Directorate - COMMUNITY
commercial, thus reducing [opportunity to seek new funding opportunities and contracts. Clir Officer Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
reliance on the council as G Marsh UPDATE JULY 2024: The Council has traditionally & CULTURE, AND
and when the economy sought a return on the Funding & Management Agreement (FMA) CARBON

grows and costs reduce in  |through a number of mechanisms. To date, between 2016/17 to REDUCTION
future years, ELDC and MV |2020/21 the focus was on the reduction in service fee and MV Councillor Graham
to put in place an annual investment in facilities. In 2022 MV, through its business plan, Marsh

plan that works towards the |covered the Council's cost to refurbish the Meridian Gym

Gain Share detailed within |facilities, and the council is currently seeking energy efficiency

the Funding Management [savings through the Swimming Pool Support Fund initiative to

Agreement, above the reduce the carbon footprint of the Meridian LC. Following the

agreed threshold of impacts of the Pandemic and cost of living crisis receding, the

£50,000 (excluding accrual |Council will now work with MV to enact the gain share option

of grants, donations and within the FMA. Future gain share arrangements are also being

external funding related to |determined within contractual arrangements post 2026/27.

ongoing projects);

To link the Economic INITIAL RESPONSE JUNE 2024: I would support this Apr-25 Jeffrey Kenyon - |Communities PORTFOLIO -
Growth Team with the recommendation. Clir G Marsh UPDATE JULY 2024: Officers are Place Manager Directorate - COMMUNITY

Healthy Living Board to
enable further collaboration
between health, leisure,
culture, thus making our
area not just sight tourism
but also active tourism

currently engaged in developing a collaborative approach to the
opening of the Mablethorpe Leisure & Learning Centre later in
the month.

(Economic
Growth)

Phil Perry

SAFETY, LEISURE
& CULTURE, AND
CARBON
REDUCTION
Councillor Graham
Marsh







The panel recommend INITIAL RESPONSE JULY 2024 Recommendations 1 & 2 are [(Jan-25 Danny Wilson - |Communities [PORTFOLIO -
that Parish and Town supported by officer(s) and portfolio holder. Officers Neighbourhood |Directorate - |OPERATIONAL
Councils should be offered|progressing recommendations and liaising with incumbent Services Victoria SERVICES

the existing free to use PC's contractor - to ensure all options are fully considered. Manager Burgess Councillor Martin
public conveniences in Further updates to be provided. UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: Foster

their area via an asset Officers have met with the incumbent PC's contractor, and

transfer. As part of the options available for each location have been discussed,

discussions with these including the extent of refurbishments etc. These options

councils, we recommend |and resulting actions are now being taken forward in

2 options be offered discussions with the portfolio holder, and will be costed with

(**see below for details |support from our Technical Services colleagues.

of options).

In a case where the Town |INITIAL RESPONSE JULY 2024 Recommendations 1 & 2 are |Jan-25 Danny Wilson - |Communities |PORTFOLIO -

or Parish Council choose |supported by officers and portfolio holder. Officers Neighbourhood |Directorate - |OPERATIONAL
not to accept either progressing recommendations and liaising with incumbent Services Victoria SERVICES
Option 1 or 2, the panel |PC's contractor - to ensure all options are fully considered. Manager Burgess Councillor Martin

recommend ELDC
consider refurbishment,
closing down, and/or
repurposing the
conveniences using the
suggestions in the results
/ findings section of the
report.

Further updates to be provided. UPDATE OCTOBER 2024:
Officers have met with the incumbent PC's contractor, and
options available for each location have been discussed,
including the extent of refurbishments etc. These options
and resulting actions are now being taken forward in
discussions with the portfolio holder, and will be costed with
support from our Technical Services colleagues.

Foster




3|Before the next INITIAL RESPONSE JULY 2024 External facility contract Dec-27 Danny Wilson - |Communities [PORTFOLIO -

review/renewal of length is (4+4+4) up to a total of 12 years. Therefore, Neighbourhood |Directorate - [OPERATIONAL
contracts for facilities that|earliest possible review date: 2028. Services Victoria SERVICES
remain under ELDC Manager Burgess Councillor Martin
control, the panel Foster

recommend that the
Council should undertake
a piece of work to
consider the future of
toilet provision across the
district as a whole,
whether via a scrutiny
panel, officer options
analysis, external
consultant, or a
combination of these.

** OPTION 1 - That the existing free to use conveniences be offered to the Town/Parish Council as an asset transfer following a programme of ELDC
funded refurbishment, considering site-specific optimisations made after consultation with the receiving Council. Should option 1 be chosen, the panel
recommend: a) a 3-year tapered grant be made available to the Town/Parish Council based on the last full year’s running cost, pro rata taking into
account optimisations or b) the need to agree to a minimum 10 year commitment to keep the conveniences in operation.

** OPTION 2 - That in the case of a Town/Parish Council who wish to undertake their own programme of refurbishment of existing free to use
conveniences that ELDC offer a SPON’s pay out based on the site-specific optimisations alongside the asset transfer. If option 2 is accepted, the panel
recommend: a) that the SPON’s” pay-out is a full and final offer of financial support. B) the need to agree to a minimum 10-year commitment to offering
conveniences, following their refurbishment. C) a timescale be agreed with the Town/Parish Council for their refurbishment to be carried out.
















To consider consulting on (UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: in progress, update at October (Jan-25 Matthew Hogan,|Communities |PORTFOLIO -
locations where shared meeting UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: This work has not yet Assistant Directorate - |COMMUNITY
public e-bike schemes started. Director, Matthew SAFETY, LEISURE
(alongside conventional Strategic Hogan & CULTURE, AND
bike hire) may work Growth & CARBON

within the SELCP area as Development REDUCTION

a means of promoting Councillor
personal mobility, and to Graham Marsh
consider how the SELCP

might take forward

initiatives to support e-

Bike uptake and usage,

supported by an initial

outline business case.

For the SELCP authorities [UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: in progress, update at October (Jan-25 Matthew Hogan,|Communities |[PORTFOLIO -

to considering developing [meeting UPDATE OCTOBER 2024:The current focus in this Assistant Directorate - [COMMUNITY

its own, more detailed area is on working with LCC to update and shape their Director, Matthew SAFETY, LEISURE
assessment of active Active Travel Plans for towns across the SELCP, as opposed Strategic Hogan & CULTURE, AND
travel measures that it to the SELCP developing its own set of Active Travel plans. Growth & CARBON

may like to see
implemented in individual
towns and settlements,
so as to positively support
with engagement in
developing the Local
Cycling and Walking Plans
produced by Lincolnshire
County Council and
explore how funds could
be leveraged into the sub-
region through Active
Travel England.

Key vacant posts in LCC in respect of Active Travel have
recently been filled, allowing for this work to progress. The
Long Term Plan for Towns funding offered to Skegness has a
focus on Active Travel. Work is underway to consider how
those funds may support Active Travel investment.

Development

REDUCTION
Councillor
Graham Marsh




10 |To explore the merits of (UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: in progress, update at October ([Mar-25 Matthew Hogan,|Communities [PORTFOLIO -
developing a network of |meeting UPDATE OCTOBER 2024:This is yet to commence. Assistant Directorate - |COMMUNITY
off highway ‘Greenways’ |A service review of the council's economic growth service Director, Matthew SAFETY, LEISURE
across the SELCP area, (planned for Q4 2024/25) will consider the options for Strategic Hogan & CULTURE, AND
emulating the approach |resourcing of this function. Growth & CARBON
taken in North Development REDUCTION
Northamptonshire, with a Councillor
view to better support Graham Marsh
connectivity between
rural settlements and key
areas of employment.

11 |To support with delivery |UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2024: in progress, update at October [Mar-25 Matthew Hogan,|Communities |PORTFOLIO -
of the above, to consider |meeting UPDATE OCTOBER 2024 :UKSPF has been utilised Assistant Directorate - |COMMUNITY
opportunities for how extensively to support activity relating to mobility and Director, Matthew SAFETY, LEISURE
SELCPs UKSPF (alongside |transportation. This includes... 1) funding for a dedicated Strategic Hogan & CULTURE, AND
other external funding full time community transport officer within LCVS, with a Growth & CARBON
sources) might be used to|remit to support existing schemes and develop new ones. Development REDUCTION
support with aspects of Funding for this post is in place until March 2025, with the Councillor

delivery of rural
transportation and
mobility, including but not
limited to; Building
capacity within the
community to deliver
locally led transport
initiatives, as per the
approach adopted in East
Riding; E-Bike uptake and
infrastructure planning;
Strategic planning in
respect of a potential
Greenways initiative;
Business engagement and
collaboration around
transport solutions

extension of the post dependent upon the future direction of
travel in respect of UKSPF, 2) funding for community
transport schemes across the SELCP area, including the
Wolds Community Bus Service (for a new community
vehicle) and the Boston Community Transport scheme.

Graham Marsh













To ensure Member UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: Initial series of all member Jan-25 Mark Communities |PORTFOLIO -
engagement and briefings undertaken at each Council during June/July 2024. Humphreys - Directorate - |COMMUNITY
awareness throughout the|Further briefings to be arranged in accordance with action 4 Head of Special |Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
process at appropriate (line 70) below, likely to be November 2025. Projects & CULTURE, AND
intervals; (Leisure) CARBON
REDUCTION
Councillor
Graham Marsh
To ensure that relevant UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: Financial benchmarking will be Jan-25 Mark Communities [PORTFOLIO -
Officers and Councillors |undertaken in due course as the exercise progresses. Humphreys - Directorate - |COMMUNITY
have access to Head of Special |Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
sufficient financial Projects & CULTURE, AND
information when relevant (Leisure) CARBON
REDUCTION
Councillor
Graham Marsh
To ensure Portfolio UPDATE OCTOBER 2024: Joint leisure portfolio holder Jan-25 Mark Communities |PORTFOLIO -
Holders and meetings held August & September to review key Humphreys - Directorate - |COMMUNITY
Cabinets/Executive are documents. Further review meeting to be held before the Head of Special |Phil Perry SAFETY, LEISURE
briefed on the progress of |tender is published late October. Updates being provided to Projects & CULTURE, AND
the procurement process [SLT/Cabinet/Executive Board Away Days in (Leisure) CARBON

so that they are properly
informed in advance of
any decisions that need
to be made as part of the
process

September/October. Further briefings to be arranged as
necessary.

REDUCTION
Councillor
Graham Marsh







